
 

 

 

PROVIDER NOTICE: SEPTEMBER 25, 2025 

 

Continuation of Provider Rate Request Suspension 

1 

This notice serves as a continuation of the provider notices titled Temporary Suspension 

of Provider Rate Requests, issued on July 16, 2024, and Continued Suspension of 

Provider Rate Requests, issued January 15, 2025. 

In the aforementioned notices, CBH advised the network of the temporary suspension of 

provider-initiated rate requests through the biannual rate request process. Due to CBH’s 

ongoing fiscal constraints, the suspension of the rate request process remains in effect for 

the September 2025 cycle. 

CBH will continue to assess its fiscal position and advise network providers if the rate 

request process will resume in March 2026. Additionally, CBH remains unable to provide 

financial assistance to providers beyond the agencies’ typical claims reimbursement. 

We appreciate your continued partnership. Any questions should be directed to your 

assigned provider relations representative. 

https://cbhphilly.org/
https://cbhphilly.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/10/CBH_Provider-Notice_Temporary_Suspension_of_Provider_Rate_Requests_2024-07-16.pdf
https://cbhphilly.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/10/CBH_Provider-Notice_Temporary_Suspension_of_Provider_Rate_Requests_2024-07-16.pdf
https://cbhphilly.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/10/CBH_Provider-Notice_Continued_Suspension_of_Provider_Rate_Requests_2025-01-15.pdf
https://cbhphilly.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/10/CBH_Provider-Notice_Continued_Suspension_of_Provider_Rate_Requests_2025-01-15.pdf

